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Director’s Report April 2017
General
Whilst most of the rest of Scotland had drought conditions throughout April, the western catchments of the Cromarty rivers had frequent rainfall.   Cold, high flow conditions delayed fry planting until the very end of the month.   Warm,  settled conditions in the last few days of April gave perfect conditions to stock the unfed fry from the hatchery.   

High flows and low temperatures gave difficult smolt trapping conditions but targets for smolt tagging were met on the Bran and the Blackwater.   Tagging  on the Meig was disrupted by high flows combined with high loch levels.

A useful meeting with David Haas from Highland Council and the Dingwall Angling Club took place.  
Projects / research
PIT tagging equipment in Tor Achilty and Meig Dams was serviced and repaired ready for this seasons research programme.

The tagging of smolts with acoustic tags by Glasgow University was completed at the end of  April.   The behaviour  of tagged smolts passing through lochs Meig and Garve will be recorded  over the next few weeks.

PIT tagging of smolts on the Bran and Blackwater will be completed in early May and preparations have been made by Marine Scotland to locate migrating smolts at sea using a PIT decoder towed by a trawler  in the Moray Firth.
Meetings attended / consultations
IFM Scottish Branch

Dingwall & District AA

Highland Council

Strathconon Estate

Wild Fisheries Stakeholder Reference Group

Highland Environment Forum

SISI Project bid 

